Memo

To: Coakley Executive Committee From: Peter Britz, Coakley Coordinator

Date: July 15, 2020 Re: Activity report

Spring Sampling

All of the field work is complete and the lab results are nearly complete and either at or on their way to the data validator.

Annual Report

CES is finalizing the annual report for the site. The report should be complete this week and sent out and uploaded to NHDES OneStop once complete.

Surface Water Work

In order to gain access to the railroad right-of-way to remove beavers DOT permissions and requirements have been submitted by CES to NHDOT. Once access secured and the beavers have been removed the culverts can be cleared to bring the water levels down so water is not overtopping the railroad berm.

Deep Bedrock Study

CES has begun work to prepare for pump test. The coordination for that work includes downhole geophysics and packer sampling for M@-6. The downhole geophysics and packer sampling has been completed. Once the results have been received EPA and DES will verify that we can use MW-6 for the Pump test.

Cap Mowing

Walter Nordstrom is ready to start mowing the cap. That work will take place starting this week or next depending on the weather.

DOJ Bill

We are planning to send the next bill to the Department of Justice for OU-2 payments Invoice 12 in the amount of \$73,144.20. We are still awaiting payment from Invoice 11 for \$125,130.94.

Water Filter Replacement/Re-bed

The water supply filtration system for the Breakfast Hill Golf Course. This maintenance is done every 100-120k gallons. The cost estimate for this work is in the attached proposal for the amount of: \$2,963 and includes 1,4 Dioxane sampling.